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HEADCORN SCHOOL PTFA

Minutes of the committee meeting held on Thursday 20th October 2016  

Present:
Viv Westrop (Co-Chair), Ebony Drewett (Co-Chair), Sarah Beecher (Vice Chair & Y5 class rep) Karen Lamb (Treasurer and Y2 class rep), Lizell Williams (Secretary), Jack Keeler (Friend & Chair of Governors), Sarah Symonds (Head Teacher), Jackie Chatfield (Y4 Class Rep), Sian (Kitchen/Reception), Tamar Barkess (Reception), Emma Warnes (Reception Class Rep), Denise Roots (Reception parent), Marie Stack (Reception Class Rep)
Apologies:
Lisa Moss, Jody Middleton (Y3 class rep)
1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting were approved. 

2. Matters Arising
3. Previous Events – update:
Bingo – Friday 23rd September 8pm, 

Raised £300, very good night despite lower attendance; reason: the event was advertised with a short lead time and many people had other commitments. Thanks again to Gill Hynes who did a great job as our ‘caller’.
School Discos – Friday 14th October KS1 6-7pm and KS2 7.30-8.30pm 

Raised £345, well attended once again. Thanks to Mr Peters, our Resident DJ, and teachers who stayed to dance with the pupils as well as all our parent helpers on the night. Taking on board comments from teachers, we will be considering starting future discos half an hour earlier with the possibility of a filling snack (eg: hot dog and drink) especially for the younger pupils (KS1).

4. Forthcoming Events – update:
Cake Sale – confirmed for Friday 21st October 2016, a Halloween theme. Donations of cake or biscuits eg: cake pops, cupcakes, choc rice crispy treats; homemade or shop bought will be gratefully received on the morning of the cake sale in the KS2 Quiet Area. A cake stall will be set up in the playground after school. Plan to sell 3 items for £1. Paper plates with a poem where sent out to all KS1 pupils via book bags as a gentle reminder. Volunteers to help Ebony collect or sell the cakes is appreciated, Viv & Lizell have other commitments in the afternoon so may not be able to help on the selling stall; Emma / Marie may be able to help.
Fireworks – confirmed for Sunday 6th November 2016 5pm

· Jackie Chatfield provided a thorough update on this event including: notification to Maidstone Council, Police and Fire Services, booked St Johns Ambulance (fees have increased slightly £110), Brooklands will be used by Emergency Services only, 2 weeks advertising in Wealden Advertiser (£41), Banners to be displayed on Days Green and outside school (thanks to Mrs Robertson for organising these once again), still sourcing fuel & pallets for bonfire, insurance adequate, all equipment will be checked by Stuart on 24th October, co-ordinating parent and teacher volunteers including Jack as Safety Officer 
· Ticket Prices: Advance - £5 per adult, £3 per child / On the Gate - £7 per adult, £5 per child

Pre-School children will be admitted free of charge (includes those who have turned 4 years but not at school)
· Tickets will be available from: School office, Oldfields Newsagent. As a trial, Lizell has arranged with Mrs Jefferson to set up an online purchase facility via SCOPAY.com. KS1 parents have been sent letters with Unique Access Details. This facility will be available to parents/carers until Thursday 3rd November at which time tickets will be distributed in sealed envelopes via book bags. It is hoped that many parents/carers find this convenient and user friendly as well as offer flexibility with payment.
· Jackie decided to use previous used printers for tickets and posters as they offered a favourable costing of £132. She will consider other sources and suggestions for next year eg: wrist bands.
· To do list / Volunteers:

Deliver letters to residents of Brooklands and Kings Road

Lizell to provide shed key & promote via Headcorn Headline, various Facebook pages, Village Website, Ward & Partners flyers; requires a digital copy of flyer.
Viv to finalise catering: soup, source rolls, juice, check stock of sauces, napkins, cups, crisps, tea/coffee/hot choc & purchase accordingly. Looking at selling soup and a roll / hot dog at £1.50
Karen to purchase urns (committee agreed we needed to invest in this item of equipment and that PTFA funds would be used)

· Make a Guy Competition – Sharon and Pippa volunteered to co-ordinate this fun activity; there is no charge to participate. Lizell has created flyer which will be displayed on the Noticeboard, Facebook page and the School Office will email out on Friday 21st October. Summary: free competition, bring their Guy on the morning of Thursday 3rd November. The winner will be announced and a small prize awarded the morning Celebration Assembly on Friday 4th November. All the Guys will be added to the Fireworks Bonfire.

Non Uniform Day – Friday 9th December 2016

For the benefit of new parents/carers: children are permitted to wear their own choice of clothing in exchange for a bottle of something drinkable. The beverages donated are used on the Bottle Tombola Stall at the Christmas Bazaar which is always very popular. Bottles are collected by the committee and parent helpers in the playground at drop off in the morning.
Christmas Bazaar -  Saturday 10th December 2016, 2-4pm
Karen Lamb will lead the Christmas Committee who will meet on Thursday 3rd November at 2pm at Lizell’s house. All parents/carers are welcome to form part of the planning committee: Viv, Ebony, Sarah B, Lizell, Emma and Marie have volunteered so far. Class Reps are asked to advise PTFA what stall their class will be running at the event. Agreed Choir will sing at some point in the afternoon. Ebony to ‘recruit’ Santa and a helper for DBS purposes if necessary; documentation to be checked with Naomi Henderson.
Ladies Party Night at the Krishna – Saturday 10th December 2016, 8pm
Ebony advised all 69 tickets have been sold, raising a fantastic £345! It was noted that tickets were sold on a first come first serve basis and tickets only issued on receipt of payment. Ebony has asked for extra spaces however Liz is unable to fulfil the request due to another table already pre-booked at the restaurant. 2 parties of 3 are on a waiting list. Liz has expressed a keen interest in continuing her support and working in partnership with the PTFA on future events.
Party Day – Friday 16th December (last day of term)
Proposing KS1 and KS2 parties are held during the school day to include games (eg: pass the parcel), disco, glitter tattoos, tuck shop. PTFA to work closely with the teachers on this event.

Proposed that Christmas Jumper Day is on the same day at the Christmas Lunch (Wednesday 14th December); PTFA to source 208 crackers, Viv and Karen to ‘shop around’ and check the store cupboard.

5. Other seasonal fundraisers

Christmas Cards – Miss Symonds confirmed the Teachers will arrange the artwork. We’d hoped to get an earlier printing date to allow for international posting (first week of December) but this was not possible. Lizell and Viv have collated letter & timelines which will be forwarded to the School Office. Details will be sent out to parents in the coming weeks.
Calendar – Sarah B and Lizell have started liaising with current advertisers, offering them first refusal on the advertising spaces in 2017 as well as sourcing new business. Sarah is finalising costing with newly appointed printer, deadline to be agreed. Volunteers are required to distribute to all the homes and stores in the village before the end of the year. If you know of any business who may like an advertising space, please pass their details over to your class rep or committee member.
6. May Fayre 2017
A meeting took place on Monday 10th October to discuss this event attended by Joyce Vidler (Scouts/event manager), Jack, Sarah S, Karen and Sarah B. The discussion was fruitful but due to time constraints at today’s PTFA meeting, Jack and Karen were unable to fully debrief. Karen needs the contact details of the parish clerk to put in a request to hold the event on the school premises, Lizell to provide details. This will be an agenda point for the next meeting.
7. Invicta Singers - Saturday 3rd December 2016, 7pm
Karen, Sarah B and Emma will run the bar. Tickets will be sold at £10 per person to include 1 drink (£2.50 will be allocated to the bar). The event is expected to be very popular. Miss Symonds is happy to advertise the event within the school.

During the Victorian Christmas village event, the Rotary Club will be selling mulled wine outside BowJangles during the afternoon (proposed from 3pm, time TBC). They have asked if the PTFA can help man the stall. Viv and Ebony have offered to help however more volunteers will be needed. There may be an opportunity to sell Christmas Bazaar Raffle tickets during this time.
8. Easyfundraising.org.uk, School Bids, Build Update & Project List:
Due to time constraints these items were not discussed at the meeting. 
9. Any Other Business
Lizell to contact Headcorn Airfield regarding holding a boot fair during summer 2017. Karen mentioned we will also need to look into the hire of a skip and portable toilets. Tamar has a contact at Four Jays and will ask for a quote.
Date of next meeting: Tuesday 22th November 2016, 8pm in KS1 / Hub
All parents and carers are welcome to attend
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